
Carver Board of Selectmen Meeting Minutes

Carver Town Hall, 2nd Floor

February 6, 2018 - 7:00pm

In Attendance:  Vice Chairman Ronald Clarke, Sarah Hewins, Helen Marrone, Dave Robertson, Town Administrator Milanoski (TA) & Kari Poudrier 

Clarke led the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance and Robertson read the community prayer.  

Finance Committee was called to order at 7:10pm

Finance Committee members in attendance: Chair John Cotter, Vice Chair Mark Townsend, Kathryn Bandzul, Alan Germain, Bill Duggan & George Callahan 

Citizens Participation:  None

Pole Hearing:  A representative from Verizon New England explained the request is for permission to lay and maintain underground conduits for the Mass DOT Rochester Road Bridge project.
TA noted construction for the bridge project is scheduled to begin in the Spring of 2018.

Motion to approve by Hewins, second by Marrone

Vote 4-0 

Town Administrator Update:

     Update on Budget Meetings for FY19:

Police Department budget is scheduled for the 2/27/18 meeting.

Finance Department:  Director Meg LaMay presented the Finance budget. She gave an overview of her budget noting a change in salaries due to staffing. A second full time position was added into the budget for another full time employee. LaMay gave accolades to all the new hires as well as the current employees. 

Clarke recognized the Auditors commendation of the great work the Finance Department is doing meeting the Auditing Standards in Government Auditing Standards.

Operations and Maintenance: Director Dave Siedentopf and Deputy Director John Woods presented the budget. Dave gave an overview of the success of the department consolidation. Siendentopf noted the discrepancy from FY18 to FY19 was due to the hiring of a Fields & Ground Specialist position, Custodian Maintenance position and an internal promotion with an increase of salary. All staff will be crossed trained to support the buildings & maintenance workload. Dave’s office has moved to the Town Hall which has helped merging the departments. 

Robertson & Townsend both noted how pleased they were with the positive outcome of combining the departments.

Cotter asked how the equipment will be shared
Siedentopf explained there will be new purchases of equipment and with the merger they will be able to purge 5 pieces of equipment that are no longer needed since the merger. Equipment will be used by need in any location now, not separate by town/school.
TA commended Dave & John’s efforts working together using all the equipment and the new facility software. 

All Selectmen commended Siedentopf & Woods for the efforts in working together 

Planning, Environmental, Permitting: 

TA introduced Stephen Cole and gave a brief summary of Stephen’s past experience in Municipal Government and his education he brings to the role. 

Cole reviewed the budget for Permitting, Environmental & Planning. The increase in monies coming into the town is due to new construction and current residents obtaining permits improving their properties. He is looking into initiatives to streamline on line payments and the permit processes. 

Clarke questioned elected official salary change 

LaMay explained the increase encompasses all the boards not just elected officials.

Clarke questioned the increase in Cole’s position salary change
TA explained the increase in the salary is based on experience and where it falls within Wage & Salary Classification plan for FY18
North Carver Water District:  

Chair Kevin Tracey presented the budget. He reported the increase in costs are due to the wells poor integrity and the generator costs have been an ongoing issue.  An RFP for a water operator will be going out this year and hopes this will help create economy of scale.
TA explained that meetings with NCWD and Route 44 Development will help with what costs are going to be needed going forward.

Clarke asked if the TA could review the Route 44 Development project
TA anticipates the development will help stabilize debt. TA changed the Free Cash number to $250,000 from $216, 474.74 to help subsidize debt.

Tracey reviewed “fire suppression” being added to the revenue stream
Cotter – questioned if the Professional Services number was enough
LaMay and Tracy are comfortable with all the numbers they’ve put into their budget. Tracey will review the Professional Services number again.
Library: Director Carole Julius presented the budget. She explained that the library has had changes in staffing over the last few months. She was proud to note this is the 1st time since 2012 the Library has been certified by the State. There is a new user friendly website with the same website address being launched in the fall. The passport program brings in money for books and programs that Town doesn’t typically have the funding for. Also the passport fees are increasing which are set by the State which will help with revenue.

Council On Aging: Director Carole Julius presented the Council on Aging budget. The COA staffing is filled and is running efficiently. The increase in costs was due to the freeze up of pipes at the COA building during the last cold spell. She explained measures have been taken to help prevent this problem from re-occurring.
Veterans: Ken Morrison, Veteran’s Agent presented the budget. The budget is comprised of money going out to the Veteran’s in the community and the Town gets reimbursed 75% of those expenses. The budget assists veteran’s in need. 

Clarke -Questioned how the Veteran’s are made aware of the help and assistance available to them.

Morrison - Explained word of mouth, the website and he goes out to speak at different locations. 

TA & Board of Selectmen commended Morrison’s consistent efforts. 

Finance Committee adjourned their meeting at 8:50 p.m.

 Capital Building Project Updates:

           Elementary School:  Project is on time and on budget.

           Middle High School Accelerated Repair Program:  Project is 99% completed and is on budget.

           Sports Complex at MHS:  It has been decided to go with turf and are encouraging the public to come to the meetings to have input.

          COA Update on Community Center:  A Committee has been formed and are moving forward.

           Police Strategic Plan:  Looking to get feedback from the consultants who are scheduled to present at the February 27 meeting.
Carver Marion Wareham Regional Refuse District Update: John Cotter, Dave Robertson, Michael Milanoski and Bill Duggan were present for the last meeting. The Committee and the three Town Managers will direct the day to day activity on the operations.

Proposed Zoning Amendment for Energy Storage Buildings: 

TA reviewed the need for the amendment and asked the board to vote on working on this project by voting on the Zoning Amendment for Energy Storage Buildings

Hewins asked where the buildings would be sited

TA noted they would be built within substation radius
Marrone & Robertson expressed concerns regarding safety 

TA explained there is a permitting process that still needs to be completed which will ensure the safety of the buildings
Motion to approve Marrone, second by Robertson
VOTE 4-0

Town Administrator’s Update:

Reviewed Free Cash numbers for FY19

Reviewed issues with the NCWD and the $300,000 being available in free cash
Board of Selectmen Update:

Marrone - No update

Robertson - No update

Hewins - Thanked all the employees for all the hard work they do.

Clarke – There will be public meetings held for the COA, Police Station and Library projects.  The same transparency will be the same as with the Fire Station building. 

Spoke about reviewing the help available to seniors who may be in need of assistance financially with such things as property taxes which would allow them to stay in their homes.
Reminded the Board of Selectmen that the TA review forms have been sent and are due to Elaine Weston by March 1st.  

Minutes/Licenses/Topics not reasonably anticipated by the Chairman 48 hours in advance of  meeting:
     Approval of Best Buddies Challenge with police details as marked on route: June 2, 2018

Motion to approve Marrone, second by Hewins 

VOTE 4-0
     Minutes of 1/16/18:  Motion to approve by Marrone, second by Robertson

Vote 4 -0
     Approval of Executive Session minutes for release: 1/191/18, 2/9/16, 3/7/16, 4/5/16, 4/12/16, 5/3/16, 6/7/16, 9/29/16, 11/1/16, 12/12/16, 1/17/17, 2/7/17, 2/28/17, 4/24/17, 6/27/17

Motion to approve minutes by Marrone, second by Robertson

Vote 4 – 0
The Executive Session minutes will be put on file at the Town Clerk’s office for reference.

 Next Meetings:  2/27, 3/6

No Executive Session

Motion to adjourn by Marrone, second by Robertson at 9:10pm

VOTE: 4-0


